

THE SCHOOL RECORD

Minford Local School District July 25, 2007



Highlights of the July 24, 2007, Regular Meeting of the Minford Local Board of Education

Paula Williams and Al Don Cisco were recognized by the Board for their many years of dedicated teaching to generations of Minford students. Plaques of appreciation were presented by Joe Stockham, Board President.

Amy O'Dell, Title One/Curriculum
Supervisor gave a preliminary report on
achievement scores and the Report Card.
These figures show that Minford High
School will be Excellent again, Minford
Primary will be Excellent again and Minford
Middle School will be Effective.

Superintendent Dennis Meade reported that, due to Technology Coordinator, Ryan Stockham and English/Advanced Placement Teacher, Michele McCleese's efforts, Minford High School will be receiving a grant from the Scioto Area Foundation that will help upgrade our computers using their Thin Client Technology. This will allow the most advanced software to be utilized.

In action the Board:

- Continued the JOG Program in cooperation with Community Action.
- Continued membership in the Statewide Coalition for Equity and Adequacy in School Funding.
- Accepted the retirement letter of Mary Lee Boyer, Media Specialist.
 Mrs. Boyer has served Minford High as a Home Economics teacher and as Librarian for the past 37 years. Her dedication to the school and the

students has been outstanding and her leadership regarding serving as Senior Class Advisor has provided successful homecomings and graduations every year. She is wished the best in her retirement.

- Accepted the resignation/retirement letter of Timothy Allen, Primary School Principal. Mr. Allen was employed as a teacher in 1982 and employed as Primary Principal in 1986. His leadership and genuine concern for his students, faculty and staff over the years will be missed.
- Accepted the resignation/retirement letter of Lana Hauth, First Grade
 Teacher. Ms. Hauth has taught first grade at Minford since January of 1970, over 37 years. She has demonstrated her love for her profession and her students throughout those many years.
- Employed Julie Bond as an additional teacher assigned to the sixth grade for one year.
- Employed Amy Cox as an Elementary Teacher assigned to first grade.

Welcome back Julie and Amy!

- Approved several supplemental contracts.
- Accepted K-8 Student Handbooks,
 High School Student Handbook and
 High School Registration Manual.
- Approved the Federal Fund Programs for 2007-2008.

- Held a first reading of several Board Policies.
- Adjusted the contracts of Ken Henry and Neysa Riffe.
- Adjusted the contract of Gwen Lester.
- Employed Dee-Anna Veach as High School Media Center Specialist.
- Scheduled a Special Board Meeting for 6:30 p.m., July 31, 2007 in the High School Media Center for the purpose of considering personnel contracts and any other general business.
- Accepted the resignation of Daniel R Lewis as Custodian.

The next regular Board Meeting will be 6:30 p.m., August 21, 2007 in the High School Media Center.

POSTINGS

Classified: Part-time, As-needed Teacher Aide (Handicapped Student Aides)

Location: To be determined, Times vary.

Salary Rate: \$14.18 - \$15.38 an hour

Hours per Day: Up to three (3) hours.

Immediate Supervisor: Building Principal

Bid Period: July 25 - August 1, 2007

Job Description: Will assist students who have handicap. Must be able to work with teachers to provide assistance concerning the student's needs. (Teacher Aide Job Description)

GET WELL WISHES TO:

Karen Boston Ann Shirey Melanie VanKirk



HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO:

Aug 1	Denise Patterson
Aug 1	Michelle Tackett
Aug 7	June Book
Aug 12	Debbie Sullivan
Aug 13	Susan Bender
Aug 13	Paula DeVore
Aug 16	Angie Brown
Aug 22	Rhonda Sturgill
Aug 29	Francine Hall
Aug 31	Terry Dever